Clearmont Town Council
Regular Meeting
August 15, 2022
6:00 P.M.

CALL MEETING TO ORDER
The Clearmont Town Council met for a regular meeting at the Clearmont Town Hall, August 15, 2022. Mayor Chris Schock called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m.

ATTENDANCE
Councilor present were as follows: Mayor Schock, Councilman Poppenga, Councilwoman Switzer, Councilman Buhr, and Councilwoman Betz. Also present was Vivian Ramsay, Town Clerk/Treasurer.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

VISITORS
The Town Council Meeting had one visitor, Cynthia Vannoy from Sheridan Media.

APPROVAL OF CURRENT AGENDA
Councilwoman Switzer moved to approve the Agenda, seconded by Councilman Buhr. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Councilwoman Switzer moved to approve the July 18, 2022 Regular Meeting minutes. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Betz. Motion carried 5-0.
Councilwoman Betz moved to approve the July 28, 2022 Special Meeting minutes. Motion seconded by Councilman Poppenga. Councilwoman Switzer abstained due to her absence. Motion carried 4-0.

REPORT OF TREASURER AND APPROVAL OF BILLS
Beginning balance for July was $384,556.89 with $22,463.42 in checks, $36,798.70 in deposits and an ending balance of $398,892.17. 
Councilman Buhr moved to approve the report for the Treasurer and approve the bills. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Betz. Motion carried 5-0.

REPORTS OF MAYOR, COUNCIL, CLERK, and MAINTENANCE
Mayor: Mayor Schock reported that the town had submitted the Water and Sewer ARPA grant for Water Street and Clear Creek Avenue waterline replacement project.

Mayor Schock informed the council that Well #3 Connection Pre-construction meeting is on September 1, 2022 from 10am to 12pm at the Town Hall.

Mayor Schock talked about the upcoming primary election.

Mayor Schock asked about how the first day of school went. Councilman Buhr and Councilwoman Betz discussed the Air Conditioner situation and the lower attendance of students.

Council: Councilwoman Betz requested to move the December council meeting to the 21st because of school in-service and basketball games. Council agreed to move the meeting to December 21, 2022.

Clerk: None.

Maintenance: Maintenance John Kiser was absent. Mayor Schock stated that John Kiser has been mowing lawns a lot. He also said that Aubrey Holland is working back at the school but she will continue to spray mosquitos every Wednesday evening.

Councilwoman Betz mentioned the water has a strong chlorine smell. Mayor Schock said he would talk to Mr. Kiser about the smell.

NEW BUSINESS

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
Councilman Buhr moved to approve Cloud Peak Accounting conducting FY22 audit for the town. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Betz. Motion carried 5-0.

EXECUTIVE

NEXT MEETING  
Regular Meeting, September 19, 2022 @ 6 P.M.

ADJOURNMENT
Councilwoman Switzer moved to adjourn at 6:18 P.M., seconded by Councilwoman Betz. Meeting adjourned. 


________________________________			_____________________________
Mayor, Chris Schock						Town Clerk, Vivian Ramsay



